A Holiday Gala to support the Harvey Co. Safe House will occur on Fri., Nov. 4 beginning at 6 p.m., at the Meridian Center (Newton), with food, drink, and live auction; suggested donation of $40/person. Make reservations at <harveycodvsa.org> or (316) 284-6922. Details posted on bulletin board.

It has been decided to accept Grace Hill Menn. Ch.’s invitation to join them for all morning activities on Sun., Nov. 13. During the 9:30 a.m. worship hour Ervin Stutzman, Executive Secretary of Mennonite Church USA, will be preaching. Beginning at 10:45 a.m. (their Sunday School hour) Ervin will be interviewed about his life growing up in Kansas and his journey as minister, teacher, husband, father, and we’ll also hear his reflections on MC-USA. More details will be forthcoming about how children’s Sunday School classes will be led that day.

Manhattan (KS) Menn. Ch. will hold their 30th annual German Mennonite Meal and International Craft & Bake Sale on Sun., Nov. 13, from Noon–6 p.m. at Pottorf Hall–CiCo Park, Avery Ave, Manhattan. Meal tickets $12/adult, $4.50/children under 12. 

The third annual Ten Thousand Village Fair Trade Interna-tional Gift Festival will occur on 3 upcoming Fridays and Saturdays—Nov. 25-26, Dec. 2–3 and 9–10, from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. each day, at the Western District Conf. offices (North Newton).

Pray This Week for…

• Elmo Murray, as he has knee replacement surgery this Tue.
• Western District Conference pastors who participated last week in training for prevention of clergy misconduct, and for pray congregations and leaders to practice healthy relationships in their life and ministry.
• Marvin Lorenzana, who gives leadership to Mennonite Mission Network’s Missional Discipleship Initiative, and the 200 participants in 18 congregations who learn to share their faith in ways that can be heard as good news. Pray for others to join this initiative.
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October 23, 2016
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“Water has held us”
SJ #82
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Mark Unruh
Prelude
“Grace Medley”
Valerie Klaassen
Call to Worship (sung)
“Be still”
SJ #75
Children’s Time 

Michael and Lisa Scott
Hymn
“When Israel was in Egypt’s land”
HWB #164
Scripture Reading
Exodus 14:10-31
Bruce Janzen
Sermon
“Crossing the great divide”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“Wade in the water”
HWB #446
Offering
Mennonite Church USA


Offertory
“The love of God”
Valerie and Karen
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Ray Reimer
Sending Song
“Lead on, O cloud of Presence”
HWB #419
Benediction and Postlude

Derek and Kara Klingenberg, Greeters
Karen Andres, Piano/Organ
Library SS class, Worship and Song Leaders
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including no visitors):
82
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Education Board meets
5:30 p.m., Wed.
Wednesday evening meal and activities
6–8 p.m., Wed.

Mowing at Church: Randy Preheim
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Jim and Becky Nickel
Next Sun.

Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.

Offering: Mennonite Central Committee
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Nov. 1
Meat Canning @ NNewton MCC warehouse
Nov. 1-3

Daylight Savings Time ends
Nov. 6
Zion church workday
9 a.m.–?, Nov. 12

Joint worship & Sunday School @ Grace Hill
9:30 a.m., Nov. 13
Food & Thought @ Zion: lunch & peppernuts
Noon, Nov. 13

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Nov. 14

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Nov. 18, 19, 21
Zion Harvest Thanks festival (no meal)
Nov. 20

Thanksgiving service @ Wheat State Manor
7 p.m., Nov. 22

First Sunday of Advent
Nov. 27
Zion meal (details forthcoming)
Noon, Dec. 4

Zion cong. mtg. for budget & elections
c.1 p.m., Dec. 4

WSM Vespers; 2 small basement classes lead
4 p.m., Dec. 4
Women in Mission Christmas dinner @ D’Veers
Dec. 8

Christmas party @ Wheat State Manor
7 p.m., Dec. 20

Christmas Eve program @ Zion
Sat., Dec. 24

Zion cong. mtg. for reports & projects
7:15 p.m., Jan. 4, 2017

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. 
The Gifts Discernment Committee is looking for people to represent Zion as delegates at the upcoming assemblies of Mennonite Church USA (July 4-8, 2017, Orlando, FL) and Western District Conference (Aug. 4-6, 2017, Dallas, TX). Please contact Josh Andres, Laura Entz, Jana Wedel or Margaret Brewer if interested.
All are invited to a forum on “Christian Faith and the Political Process” at the Mennonite Church of the Servant (2401 N Woodland, Wichita) on Tue., Oct. 25 at 7:30 p.m.
The Hesston College Theatre Department will present the fable “Fools,” Oct. 26 to 30, in the Helmuth Studio Theatre in Keim Center. Show times are at 7 p.m. Oct. 27, 28 and 29, and 2 p.m. Oct. 30. The play runs 90 minutes (excluding intermission), and is suitable for the whole family. Ticket prices are $10 for adults and $5 for students and children; they can be purchased through the Hesston College Bookstore in person, by phone at (620) 327-8105 or online at <books.hesston.edu>. Tickets will also be available at the door 45 minutes prior to shows, subject to availability.

The Fall Scrapbooking Retreats at Camp Mennoscah are Oct. 28-30 and Nov. 4-6. The retreats are a wonderful time to work on projects, get some new ideas, and be with some really cool people. Renetta Gooden will be our leader. Register by calling (620) 297-3290, or online at <www.campmennoscah.org>.
Fall 2016 Heritage Lectures will be held Sat., Oct. 29, from 9 a.m.–12 p.m. at Alexanderwohl Menn. Ch. (rural Goessel), with John Sharp as speaker. Lecture 1, “Orie O. Miller’s Tears for the Common Good”; lecture 2, “Orie O. Miller, the Founding of MCC, and Its Mission.” For more info see <www.goesselmuseum.com>.

In response to the recent hurricane which again devastated Haiti, the Outreach Board will be collecting supplies for MCC Relief Kits; details will be released Oct. 30.

Bethel College Philharmonia concert on Sun., Oct. 30 at 7 p.m., Memorial Hall.

Perry Bush, professor of history at Bluffton (Ohio) University, will speak at Bethel College’s annual Menno Simons Lectures on the overall topic “American Mennonites, History and the Common Good.” Please note that the first lecture will be at 8 p.m. on Sun., Oct. 30 (different from previously printed calendars). Second and third lectures on Mon., Oct. 31, 11 a.m. and 7 p.m.—all lectures in Krehbiel Auditorium in Luyken Fine Arts Center.
A Church Workday is being called for Sat., Nov. 12, beginning at 9 a.m.: general inside cleaning, preparing for shelter concrete work (weather permitting), etc.
